Subject: [Spam:**]MMMeeting Dec. 30, 2013 **From:** "Pam Brown" <dan_brown@tigerpaw.com>

Date: 12/31/2013 7:44 AM

To: dan_brown <dan_brown@tigerpaw.com>

BCC: obrienjp@drivehq.com

Happy New Year!!!! Last meeting of 2013, where did this year go??

We've had 36 hours of continuous rain and predicted 36 more. The park looks like a shallow lake...for some reason the majority of us do not own waders. Since most residents have to slosh through the puddles to get to their cars, they are staying inside. Hopefully they will brave the weather to enjoy the New Year's Eve's activities.

For all of the past residents who are not able to join us at the Tip for one reason or the other, we miss you and want to wish you a Healthy, Prosperous, Safe 2014. Please keep in contact and let us know how you're doing.

There are lots of planned activities coming up. One I'm pushing is the 2nd Annual Chili Cook-Off. We need to find the cook who makes the best chili! I know there are many of you who have favorite recipes. Please sign up and let us taste your special soup. For the rest of us non-cooks, come be the judge and decide whose chili is the best. Mark your calendar for Friday, Jan. 10. Tickets will soon be for sale at the activity office and next MMMeeting.

Enjoy the first week of the new year and appreciate each day. Happy New Yer. Pam

MONDAY MORNING MEETING HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL! December 30, 2013

Pledge of Allegiance led by Steve Graham

U.S. Anthem - Paul Barcenas; and Canadian Anthem Rene St. James; - Accompanist Jeanne Leach

Welcome back returnees

Welcome New Residents: Barry and Sherry from Mount Zion, IL

Bill and Mary from Adele Iowa

Hospital Report: Jim Collier is in Rio Grande Hospital

Maynard Burgess is in the hospital Pastor Don Hickman said the prayer

Al Septrion, park manager: 547 people on 346 sites

Gail Stemple: 60 Anniversary Party Feb 23 in the Arts & Craft Room @ 2 PM. Party is for all couples married in 1954 or earlier. Watch for sign-up sheet on the board on Jan 27th.

Pat Horak: Mermaids are starting this Thursday Jan. 2nd. Meet at the outdoor pool (rain or shine, cold or warm) at 4:30. Come prepared to swim if weather permits. If you can float and swim you are welcome to join us. We need some new swimmers and our returnees.

Floy Kilgore: Red Hats 'Go out for Lunch' today .

Jack Mueller: New Year's Eve Karaoke Party 7 PM. Tickets are \$5 See Jack.. You can reserve a table. Please bring dish to pass. Regular karaoke is at 6:30on Fridays. All Karaoke is in the Al Barnes building.

Marilyn Strandberg; - Bus Trips; Jan. 2 Wilder Day at Winks. Bus leaves at 3:45Bus is full.

Jan. 6 - Lunch at Corner Bakery, visit to Clements Grove & Country Store \$10. Bus leaves at 11 AM

Jan. 15 - Shrimp Boat Tour. Lunch at Pirates Landing

Monday Jan 20th - A second Shrimp Boat trip \$12. Watch for sign up.

You can bring a small cooler and buy fresh shrimp forr \$3.00 a pound.

Jan. 21 - Girls Day Out at School of Cosmotology. Pay there for services you request. You must sign up by Jan 14.

Pedicure \$9.50, Manicure \$5.50, Facial \$19. Bus leaves @ 9 AM

Jan 27 - Guys Day Out - Bass Pro Shop, Lunch at Las Vegas House followed by trip to a battleground.

PLEASE note the time your Bus leaves and be there. We will not wait for late comers.

Rene St. James: 50th Wedding Anniversary Celebration will be February 9th, 2014. Everyone is invited to come and help

1 of 2 12/31/2013 8:44 AM

these couples celebrate. Sign up sheet is on the board. Call me at 956-250-3974 if you have questions.

Horse Collar Shuffleboard is starting. Tuesday and Thursday at 7PM.

Please check the Chalk Board by the indoor pool for possible changes. Watch for beginning date in 2014.

Bonnie Lynch: Thanks to all who helped at the Potato Bake and to all those who attended.

Video lists available for \$1. Sign up for the Chili Cook-off!

Alta: Bingo on Mondays at 6:30 Bingo starts at &.

Water Volleyball 3 - 5 Monday, Wednesday, Friday

Casino Night January 24 Tickets are \$4 Volunteers are needed. Please sign up on the Board or see Alta.

Valentine's Day Dance is Friday Feb. 14. Tickets \$7.50

NO MEALS UNTIL JANUARY 7th

NO BISCUITS AND GRAVY UNTIL JANUARY 8th

Jana Fleming: Cheerleaders are needed for the Olympics. Please sign up by Jan. 30th. We will be competing for a medal this year.

Heather Merkau: A special healing meeting for those of us who have lost a child. We will meet in the "Arts and Craft Room Wednesday January 8th at 4:30. You may bring snacks if you wish. I pray that you will consider being there for support.

Jim Scothorn: Practice for the Orchestra Program is beginning.

Chorus is on five Tuesdays beginning Jan. 7th in the main hall. Time is 9 - 11 AM

Orchestra is on 5 Wednesdays beginning Jan. 8th in the main hall. Time 9 - 11 AM

We have 3 performances planned. Thurs. Feb 6 - Tip O'Texas, 7 PM

Sunday Feb. 9th Llano Grande at 2:30 PM - Sunday Feb. 16th Trophy Gardens at 7 PM

Jackie Ridlon: Jan 8th at noon. Sewing room luncheon. Please bring a dish to pass.

Sewing for Children is on Thurs. 9 - 3. Munchies available. Please come.

Linda York: At Monday Morning Meeting next week (Jan. 6th) A Representative from Recycling will be here to collect any electronic Items you would like to get rid of. Bring them to the meeting. If your item is too large to handle call Linda or any committee member (see list of members in Our Town) and someone will pick it up for you.

When bringing newspapers for recycling please remove them from the plastic bag and put the plastic bag in the bin for plastic bags.

Caroline Adams: Pancake breakfast is starting Saturday Jan.4th . Time 7:30 - 9 AM (WHOOPEE!!!) STEVE'S ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- * New Years Eve tickets still available in the Activity Office
- *No Bean Bag Toss on Christmas or New Year's Day.
- * No Line Dances until January 7th.
- *Phyl Thackery's Kenya Trip slide show has been postponed until Jan 26 at noon.
- *50/50 of \$57 Was won by Bona.
- *THE YULE LOG was found by Mary Mitchell in the Chapel
- *Texas A&M Cadet Chorus Tickets still available from Tony Chos
- *John O'Brian's I Pad Class for Thursday is cancelled this week.
- *Thanks to Ken Scott for his work on the Table Tennis Screen.
- *LRC Wednesday 6 to 730.
- *IMPORTANT NOTES FROM THE ACTIVITY OFFICE:
- *Office will be closed noon Tuesday until 9 on Thursday
- *When your group uses any of the community halls please be sure to leave it as you found it. Chairs put under the tables and tables wiped clean. Also spills on the floor should be mopped up.
- *We have a replacement copier from the company that provides maintenance. Things that need to be printed must go through the Activity Office.

Printing needed to be done over the weekend should be in the Activity Office by Friday AM

*If you need to buy tickets for any event you can do so at the MMMeeting

2 of 2 12/31/2013 8:44 AM